BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes
Committee Meeting: Monday 6th January 2014, 7.15 p.m. at the Old Mother Redcap.

Present: Chris Morgan (Chair), Mike Bloy, John Child, John Kirkman, Nancy Maitland, Philip Righton, Peter Smithson, Andrew Tabor, Fiona Vallely. 
1. Apologies:  Frank Richardson, Lynn Smith.
2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting 11th November 2013: agreed as a correct record.
3. Reports.
a. Chairman.
i)  Web site. The chair, Frank Richardson, and Pirashanthie Schmidt are examining improvements to the website as one of our communication priorities. We no longer have palm trees on display and we do now have a site that has items of interest, 
ii). Communications.  The website can be developed to allow for better communication with that half of the membership who are on line. Our target is to be able to get news out online within hours and the contact form will encourage more information inwards which, once verified, may go onto the website. We need to make better use of the noticeboards. The opaque Perspex in main board needs replacing and we need to agree with the Council who is responsible for this now that the SW Community Assembly has been abolished. A summary of key issues may be more attractive than the full minutes of meetings which will be available on the website and on request to anyone who asks to see them. As the noticeboards may be the only practical way to get messages to those who don’t use electronic communications they should look attractive and relevant. The chair has the keys for both and will try to ensure we display bright posters for relevant organisations as well as our own and that outdated information is removed to make room for current notices. The updated noticeboard may be backed up by email newsletters.

 
iii) Bugle. The chair is to meet John Baker to discuss how the Bugle and BAG can best work together.

 

iv) Amey. The current phase is almost complete, though work is still required to finish the surfacing of the Twentywell footpaths. Our planter at the top of Twentywell was moved without consultation and has been worked round when the top surface was added. Amey will be asked to replace it where it should be though we may have to wait until they get round to our other roads, 
v). Litter picking. No real problems but a general clean up may be needed when the winter winds die down.

vi) Poynton Woods. The chair cleared a fallen tree that was across the path above Westview at the end of November. Subsequently another two fell across the path and the loose branches were cleared. Other trees and bushes had fallen across paths around the woods and have been reported to Tony Andrews in the Rights of Way team. There is a lot of leaf fall and mud on many of the paths and a work party to clear this would be helpful before the spring.

 vii) Network Rail. Several members attended the consultation meetings and BAG has given constructive written feedback on the proposals. Generally we welcome the improvements to increase line capacity thus providing the infrastructure for improvements to the Manchester services through the revamped Dore station in late 2018. We expressed concern about extra heavy traffic on Twentywell, any blocking of footpaths, noise from construction and subsequent operations, and the impact of greater demand for parking spaces. The actual construction will not affect ancient woodland and is unlikely to start before the summer of 2016.

 viii) Old School Field. The all-weather cricket wicket is deteriorating. Peter has written to the Council about that though this may be low priority with next year’s stretched budgets. Now that we have improved the play area this may have to be our next fund raising project. 
ix) Snow shovels. The chair has 6 remaining for distribution to fit priority persons on priority roads. Looking at the US east coast weather we may need them around the end of the month or early February if the Jet stream shifts our way.

 x) Consultations. The chair reported that he has been meeting with key players within the community so as to ensure we continue to have a good working relationship. This needs to include as many other local bodies and groups as possible e.g. Towns Women's Guild, the Golf Club and Bowling Club, School and Nursery providers.
b. Secretary.
i). SCC issues. The Libraries and Budget Consultations are still under way

ii). Old School Field: Village Green application.  We await a response from SCC following our decision to pursue the application rather than accept any of the less satisfactory compromise alternatives.

iii) Bradway Pub. The site was levelled before the Christmas break and ground works will start shortly.

c. Treasurer. 
The latest Bank statement shows an increase from the November £2,476.17 to a balance surplus of £2834.17 following receipt of £153 from the Bradway Bugle and £220 from the SCC Small Pots Fund and expenditure of £15 for Bugle deliveries. The Small Pots Funding, which is for flowers and planters to enhance the environment, has to be spent by 31 March. Tom Makinson has agreed to invoice the total on his return and then to keep the planters maintained within this budget. It is to be hoped that the Small Pots Fund will continue and that we will have more time to prepare a bid once the criteria have been announced. 
d. Community Hall.
John Childs reported that towards the end of November they'd received a £1,000 grant from the Freshgate Trust Foundation towards the cost of refurbishing the Small Hall and are currently in discussion with their architect, Arthur Hill, and the contractors, Westwood Joinery and Construction, about the precise coverage of the partial refurbishment. This will not now include the creation of a new main entrance. In addition to the other items which were mentioned in his November report, there will be some repointing and some electrical work. The contractors expect to be able to start work in February.

4. Membership Issues. 
 

Black and white renewal forms were provided for committee members and comments on the layout and content were to be provided to the Chairman by Sunday12th January. New membership forms will include colour for ease of identification and greater impact and once agreed will be added to the website, and can be emailed to members with email addresses. As we do not have email addresses for some thirty percent of the membership some forms will need to be delivered 

A subcommittee to include Nancy, John Kirkman, Phillip, Rob and Pirashanthie, with Chris ex officio, was established to consider approaches to encouraging greater interest in local issues and thus to increase membership. A possibility would be to adopt the BEG approach with a leafleting campaign to be trialled in the Wollaton/Longford area where many residents may consider themselves part of Totley though living within Bradway. How many we might get printed, and the cost, needs consideration.  We still have about 140 copies of “Bradway Past Present and Future” to give out to new members as a historic example of how BAG has worked. We should consider how best to update this since what was the future is now in part the past. 
5. Open Meeting.

Due to prior commitments of the Chair it was agreed that, subject to availability of the School Hall, the date of the first Open Meeting be switched to 8th April with the theme of "Traffic and Road Safety in Bradway". A traffic safety expert would be sought to present issues from the Sheffield City Council point of view.  

6.  Any Other Business.
(i) Fun Day. It was agreed that we should look to changing the day from a Friday to Saturday following comments from members.  Date towards to end of July would be appropriate as long as it did not clash with any of the other local gala events. Fiona Vallely would again act as co-ordinator.

(ii) Christmas and the Twentywell Shops. The possibility of lights having been previously explored and found too complex to arrange we agreed that we should look at the possibility of a significant tree, perhaps to be decorated by local children.  
7. Date of next meeting: It was agreed that the Committee should next meet on Tuesday 4 March.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.05 p.m.
